SECRETARY’S REPORT
SAPALD OPEN MEETING
21ST JANUARY 2020

August 16th- KILTWALK: 10 participants took part to donate to SAPALD, 9 sand 2 dogs covering 6 miles with Councillor MacDonald covering 26 miles. Despite some horrendous weather ( driving rain and wind) for a good part of the way  everyone crossed the finishing line and raised £2743.30.
We had another very successful Halloween Disco at the British Legion with buffet, good music, dancing and some excellent outfits. A great turnout and raised £254 from the raffle.  We also raised £215 from the use of Carnoustie Charity Shop for a day. A huge thank you to Trustee Pauline Smith for organising both the Halloween raffle and running the charity shop.
Also a big thank you to Mr Doug Blue for arranging another donation of £200 from At Vigeans Masonic Lodge and his continuing support.
As secretary I have been involved as  Carer representative with 2 implementation groups.
1) Emergency Plans and Future Planning case incorporated in the Carers Act Scotland.  To engage both carers and the authorities to realise how important this issue is for both Carer and cared for. Also the Waiving of Charges for Carers. All very important issue which need to be addressed and acted upon.
2) Carers Strategy 2019 - 2022 has been passed.
Organising another Valentine’s Disco for 14th February again at the British Legion Carnoustie.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Trustees noted that whilst our local Councillors continued to provide physical support, few actual members did. This continues to be disappointing.

Caroline Petrie Secretary
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